
 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We cannot wait to welcome your child back to school! 

 

We hope you and your family have had a well rested summer. I wanted to write to you 

today with a reminder of our school day times and return times. This was sent in a previous 

letter from Heads of Year before we broke up for summer, but that will certainly now feel like 

a long time ago. 

 

First day back  

 
School day times 

 

8:40am – all students to arrive to school for lessons to begin at 8:45am. 

 

3:00pm – the school day ends for all students, unless they have extra-curricular clubs or 

intervention. 

 

Uniform and equipment reminder 

 

A reminder of the uniform policy is contained below.  

 

Can I ask that you pay particular attention to the information related to piercings, jewellery 

and trainers. The health and safety of your child is our priority in Physical Education (PE). To 

ensure that all children can safely participate in physical activity and sport, nose piercings of 

any type are prohibited.  

 

As their parent/ guardian or carer if you decide to allow your child to have a nose piercing 

the healing time is 6 weeks. Therefore, your child will not be able to participate in their Core 

PE lesson for the during of this time whilst the stud is unable to be removed. Consequently, 

your child will be placed in isolation for the duration of their PE lesson and will also receive a 

1-hour head of school detention each week for 6 weeks. Following the healing period, if your 



 

child refuses to remove the piercing for their PE lesson, they will be placed in isolation for the 

duration of their PE lesson and in addition, will also receive a 2-hour after school detention 

that week. These sanctions will continue until the nose piercing is removed.  

 

Students should only wear one single pair of studs in their ears. Students should not wear 

trainers to school. I know that it can be tricky to buy school shoes sometimes as shops do sell 

shoes which claim to be school shoes, but are actually trainers. For ease to ensure the policy 

is followed, we do not allow any sport brand trainers (even if the shop does classify them as 

school shoes).  

 

As has been the case previously, we expect all students to bring a pen, pencil and ruler to 

school and will continue running our equipment shop each morning for those who forget. We 

would now like to make sure that all students bring a pencil case to school each day, as well 

as a bag which is large enough to fit an A4 folder inside. 

We look forward to seeing your child on their return.  

 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 

 

 

 

Emma Howard 

 

Headteacher 
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